Agenda Item No: 4a.

Library Commission Meeting: 8/20/2024

# LIBRARY COMMISSION MINUTES Regular Meeting June 18, 2024

## 1) Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chair Laney.

## 2) Roll Call

Present: Commissioners: Allaman, Jonnalagadda, Laney, Moore, Pacheco, and

Shannon

Absent: Commissioners: Xu

## 3) Approval of Minutes

Commissioner Allaman moved to approve the May 21, 2024 Minutes as written. Commissioner Pacheco seconded. Motion carried.

AYES: Commissioners: Allaman, Laney, Jonnalagadda, Moore, Pacheco, and

Shannon

NOES: Commissioners: None ABSENT: Commissioners: Xu ABSTAIN: Commissioners: None

# 4) Business from the Floor

#### 5) Reports and Presentations

a. Library Director Thomas Gruneisen reported on the Monthly Statistics. He reported that the discrepancies between May 2023 and May 2024 were due largely to the Library's closure last year for the installation of new carpeting.

Library Director Thomas Gruneisen responded to comments and questions from the Library Commission.

## 6) Library Director's Report

Library Director Thomas Gruneisen reported on the following:

- Andrew Tweet will be leading a Book Discussion on Princess Bride on Thursday, June 20<sup>th</sup> at 11:00 a.m. There will be a movie screening of the 1987 film The Princess Bride on June 22<sup>nd</sup> at 1:00 p.m., and on Saturday, June 29<sup>th</sup>, Carrie Sessarego will be giving a presentation on the book's film adaptation.
- The Library received the final statistics from the AARP Foundation's Tax Help program, which was presented here at the Library during the spring. They assisted 268 taxpayers, the average age was 74, the average income was \$39,934, and the total refund back into our community was \$151,794.
- We are at the start of Summer and also approaching the end of the IMLS/California State Library's Telugu grant. For the Summer Reading Challenge Kickoff, the Yaal Dance Academy performed Telugu dance from classic to contemporary.
- We had our Elephant & Piggie Party on Thursday and a Meet & Greet program after Storytime on Saturday. It was a great turn out and a very fun event. The next program will be a Dog Man Party on June 27<sup>th</sup>.
- We have a new summertime book discussion series called the New Romantics Book Club for those wanting to explore the romance genre.
- The Summer Movie Matinee every Friday after storytime is a hit. Besides the Movie Matinee on Fridays, we also have a weekly dance party, weekly Kids Crafternoon, and weekly Teen Fun Fridays.
- Our final program from the Telugu Grant was Rangoli Art. We had an artist give a rangoli art demonstration, and throughout the day provided chalk for families to participate by adding their own designs to the Library patio.
- Some of the Telugu Library Committee representatives were present at the 10<sup>th</sup> Year Anniversary of the formation of the State of Telangana. The event was held at the Community Center. Commissioner Jonnalagadda was present at the event and shared that the event was successful, and had taken the opportunity to announce that the Telugu Collection was available at the library.
- The Governor's May Budget Revision reduces funding to libraries in ways that impact Folsom Public Library. In its current draft, there is no longer funding for our online Homework Help service, Career Development resources, and Park Passes. We cannot support all of these programs, but are planning on continuing park passes in a more limited capacity. Park Passes were used 1,528 times in our library this year, and even with 255 passes, we still have 124 holds.

- In a previous Library Commission meeting, Commissioners requested to learn more about the City's Budget. To provide the most accurate information possible, Commissioners interested in the City's budget are encouraged to visit the City's website, which has the City's proposed budget and the budget presentation given by the City Manager and City CFO. The City has also began building an FAQ for the budget. If there are any questions that the Commissioners or anyone else may have, please pass them onto Library Director Thomas Gruneisen, so they can be added to that page.
- On May 28<sup>th</sup>, the City Manager presented the City's Draft Budget, and the City Council began discussing it on June 11<sup>th</sup> and will continue that discussion on June 25<sup>th</sup>. In the current draft the Library's funding level is steady with the current year. There is funding to replace the lighting control system and exterior sliding doors. What has already passed was Resolution 11209 to allocate funds to repair damage to the youth wing's exterior wall.
- The Library's funding staying steady with the previous year acts as de facto cut to services because of inflation. Inflation is in some ways new to the library, as the consumer price index shows that the price of books had been consistent for many years. Now libraries are seeing an increase in the price of books.
- We have been diligent in reducing costs where we can for the Library and have closed out our off-site storage unit.
- Our financial request to the Friends of the Library for the next fiscal year was
  presented to them at their June meeting for consideration. This year we are
  breaking our request into 2 different phases: an initial ask now, and a midyear ask when we have more information about the Library's future funding.
  Our priority is to preserve the Library's collection.

# 7) Commission Request for Future Agenda Items

A recap on Fines/Fees and how that has been going and if other libraries have dropped their fines as well.

# 8) Commissioner Comments

Commissioner Jonnalagadda commented that he is happy to see that the Library had so many programs and that it included Telugu. He would like to thank everyone for their support of the Telugu programs. The community is really enjoying it.

Commissioner Pacheco had no comment.

Commissioner Moore had no comment, but stated that she wished she still had younger children to enjoy all the summer programs.

Commissioner Allaman congratulated Library Director Thomas Gruneisen for a successful summer program. She had brought in her granddaughter to the Library and picked up the Summer Reading Bingo Card and she enjoyed seeing her granddaughter interacting with the library staff. She also had the opportunity to use the new printer. She commented how it was fast, easy to use as well as it had made clean copies.

Vice Chair Shannon had no comments.

Chair Laney commented that she is happy to hear that we will still in some way have the state park passes available for our patrons. She feels that the state park passes are a way to get people into the libraries and get them outside to enjoy the best parts of California. It is sad to see some of the programs go away, but if they are not utilized, then it is not a good use of resources.

# 9) Adjournment

Meeting adjourned at 6:46 p.m.

Elizabeth Maximo

Secretary to the Library Commission